
Delay in Q1 Financials 
 
There has been a delay in the financials of the Company due to an unauthorized move of its 
financial platform from Quickbooks to Xero by its accountant, Alice Cherng at AMC CPAs & 
Consultants.  The first draft of the financials provided to the Company the week of May 9 th had 
multiple critical errors identified by CEO, Danny Alex.  A second draft of the financials were 
provided which again had errors that Mr. Alex again, identified as critical.  A third draft was 
provided on May 16 which again had errors that Mr. Alex could not sign off on as they were 
significant in their deviance from actual numbers. 
 
At this time, the Company is awaiting a 4 th draft of the Company financials which it expects in 
the next 24 – 48 hours.  If, after a full review, Mr. Alex finds them acceptable and correct, the 
Company’s financials shall be released.  Mr. Alex shall not release the Company’s Q1 financials 
until he is 100% satisfied as to their contents.   
 
The change of platforms on the Q1 financials occurred without the approval of the Company, 
and further to this, in December of 2015, Mr. Alex had specifically instructed Alice Cherng not to 
change platforms without his approval.  Unfortunately, Alice Cherng decided to make a full 
platform move without the requested approval.  At the very least, Miss Cherng should have 
mirrored entries into both Quickbooks and Xero to ensure a seamless transition, a requirement 
that Mr. Alex desired on any platform change. 
 
May 17, 2016, 
 
/s/Danny Alex  
CEO and President 
 

 
 
 


